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                           “For of him, and through him, and to him, are all things: to whom be glory for ever. Amen.”  Romans 11:36 

 
February 2022 

 
Dear Brethren, 

 
“I will cry unto God most high; unto God that performeth all things for me.”  

(Psalms 57:2). Greetings in the precious name of Jesus Christ the Lord. We trust that 
this report finds each one doing well. 

 
For reasons unknown, the Dongara chapter of the RLS suddenly stopped 

communicating with me concerning their meeting hall. This was unexpected as I had 
been assured that approval was granted for its use. It may have something to do with 
concerns regarding Covid, as our state is soon to reopen our borders to the rest of the 
world after over two years of lockdown. However, this development put a sudden halt to 
our efforts and plans to begin work in the area, and we remain perplexed at not having 
the benefit of an explanation. Nevertheless, we concluded that the RSL hall wasn’t the 
place for us after all; prompting our immediate supplications that the Lord would be 
pleased to open another door. 

 
After investigating a couple of other potential meeting places, the Lord blessed 

with our approval to use a meeting room in the Dongara/Port Denison Community 
Center which is managed by the Shire (County). For this we are thankful to the Lord and 
His grace, in that He has provided another opportunity for us to proclaim the Gospel 
tidings and to bear witness to the glory of Christ.  

 
Bro. Norman reports that the churches in Papua New Guinea are doing well and 

each one is continuing their efforts to further the Gospel. Due to difficulties surrounding 
Covid, he has been unable to minister to the churches in the Highlands in the last year. 

 
 Thank you once again for your continued love, encouragement, prayers, and 
support for the Lord’s work in Australia and Papua New Guinea.  
 
Love in Christ,  
Frank James 
 


